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Catholic Life 
Termly theme: Hope 

 

 
“I will instruct you and teach you in the way you should go; I will 

counsel you with my loving eye on you.” 
Psalm 32:8 

 

This week we celebrated the second full week of Lent. Lent is an 
important time for Catholics to prepare for Easter. Throughout Lent 
we are asked to take some time to pray, fast and give to charity. 
These three things prepare us for Jesus’ death and resurrection at 
Easter as they allow us to really focus on what is important. Our 
Lenten reflection calendar will encourage us to do this throughout 
Lent.  
 

During form time and Collective Worship this week, we have 
focused on Lent and National Careers Week. The scripture above 
from the book of Psalms reminds each of us that God has a plan for 
us. As our school mission statement points out, we help our pupils 
‘respond to what God calls them to be’. God is with us along our 
journey through life, instructing, teaching and helping us at every 
point. At this challenging time, it is very important that we, as a 
community, look toward the future with hope.  
 

On our Values@SJW PowerPoint, form tutors had the opportunity 
to explore different careers and vocations with their form group. 
Each pupil had the chance to look at resources created by school 
staff which looked deeper into careers linked to their subject area.  
 

Mass during Lent 
 

Many churches are opened for socially distanced masses and 
private prayer during Lent. These churches follow strict health and 
safety rules- including wearing of masks at all times. If you would 
like more information on your local Catholic church please email 
tprice@sjw.bham.sch.uk. 
 

As we are still unable to celebrate Mass as a school, it is important 
to encourage members of our community to attend Mass virtually. 
There is the option to watch worship online through the link below. 
This will allow you to watch from home live as masses and services 
take place. Visit https://www.mcnmedia.tv/ for more details. 
 

Guild of St. Stephen Mass 
 

This Annual Mass for Altar Servers takes place this coming Saturday 
6 March at 10am livestreamed from St. Chad’s Cathedral and will 
be celebrated by Bishop William Kenny. More details are available 
at https://www.birminghamdiocese.org.uk/event/annual-guild-of-
st-stephen-mass-2021  
 

Vocations 
 

If you or anyone you know is responding to a call to a vocation to 
religious life (for example, the priesthood), please visit the website 
for our Diocesan Vocations Office at 
https://www.vocations.org.uk/. Here you will be able to explore 
your vocation further, with the opportunity to read stories and case 
studies of those who have responded to their vocation.  
 
By Mr Price 
 

Testing and Return to School from 8 March 
 
You will have received a letter with details about your child's return to 
school. You will also have received a testing consent form. Testing is 
voluntary, but to be encouraged.  
A reminder that the return arrangements are as follows: 
 

Monday 8 March 
Year 11 - 8.00am for testing followed by face to face lessons. 
Year 10 - online learning until 10.00am. Then attend school at 11.00am 
for testing followed by face to face lessons. 
Year 7 - online learning until 12.45pm. Then call in to school between 
1.30 and 2.30pm for testing only. You will go straight home after your 
test.  
Year 9 and Year 8 - online learning at home all day. 
 

Tuesday 9 March 
Year 11, Year 10 and Year 7 - attend on site for a normal school day 
from 8.20 am. 
Year 9 - 8.00am for testing followed by face to face lessons. 
Year 8 - online learning until 10.00am. Then attend school at 11.00am 
for testing followed by face to face lessons. 
 

Wednesday 10 March 
All year groups - normal face to face teaching on site. A reminder of 
the school day timings: 
 

8.20 - 8.50  Pupil arrival and breakfast service. This is a 30 
minute arrival window to stagger pupil entry, you do not need to all 
arrive at 8.20am. 
8.50 - 9.15  Tutor time. 
9.15 - 10.30  Lesson 1 (Years 7, 8 and 9 mini break 10.20 - 10.30) 
10.30 - 11.45  Lesson 2 
11.45 - 13.35  Lesson 3 including staggered lunch.  

Year 7 and 8 lunch is 12.15 - 12.50.  
Year 9, 10 and 11 lunch is 13.05 to 13.35. 

13.35 - 14.50  Lesson 4 (staggered finish from 14.40) 
14.50 - 15.50  After school catch-up (Year 10/Year 11 alternate) 
17.00 - 17.40  Evening remote learning masterclasses (See 
masterclass programme in the newsletter) 
 

Please ensure pupils bring their testing consent form if they are 
volunteering to be tested. All pupils will also need their own 
equipment, a plain face covering, and a waterproof coat. See pupil 
safety flyer which as posted to you, and is on the website, for further 
information.  
 

By Miss Marston 

Home Learning Survey 
 

To help the school to evaluate the Remote Learning and 
Masterclasses, we would like parents/carers to complete a Home 
Learning survey.  The direct link to the survey has been sent to your 
child’s school email address along with the newsletter today.  Thank 
you for your time in completing the survey.  
 

By Mrs Habibullah 

http://www.sjw.bham.sch.uk/
mailto:enquiry@sjw.bham.sch.uk
mailto:tprice@sjw.bham.sch.uk
https://www.mcnmedia.tv/
https://www.birminghamdiocese.org.uk/event/annual-guild-of-st-stephen-mass-2021
https://www.birminghamdiocese.org.uk/event/annual-guild-of-st-stephen-mass-2021
https://www.vocations.org.uk/
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Remote Learning Heroes 

 

Bucket 3 Subjects 
 

42 pupils will be 
receiving postcards this 

week! 

RE 
 

23 pupils will be 
receiving postcards this 

week! 

Humanities and MFL 
 

31 pupils will be 
receiving postcards this 

week! 

Science 
 

65 pupils will be 
receiving postcards this 

week! 

English 
 

10 pupils will be 
receiving postcards this 

week! 

Maths 
 

8 pupils will be 
receiving postcards this 

week! 
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National Careers Week 

Your Careers Leader at Saint John Wall is Mrs Crooks. 
 

 
You can access information about our careers provision by visiting our school website and 
selecting the ‘Careers’ link. 

Our school Library has 
brochures and leaflets from 
various colleges and sixth 
forms for pupils to browse 

through.   

Your Careers Advisor is Tina Smith. 

“I provide independent, impartial advice and 
guidance to Year 9, 10 and 11 pupils, consisting 
of one-to-one careers interviews.     
I run Year 8 Pathways Group Work. 
I provide advice and guidance to parents and 
pupils at parents’ events.   
I support careers events in school, such as careers 
fairs and mock interview sessions.  
I attend summer examination results day to offer 
support and guidance to Year 11 pupils with their 
post 16 options.” 
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National Careers Week 

Hello! My name is James Hayward-Zhu. I am currently working as a Senior Client Success Manager at Orlo Tech, helping 
them secure customer revenue and find new ways to engage their customer base with their Social Media 
Management Platform. I am thrilled to be working with Saint John Wall Catholic School in enhancing their careers 
programme to meet both the needs of students and employers in the digital age. Having been raised in the Catholic School 
system, I understand the unique opportunities and challenges faced by faith schools in aiding students to find roles which 
meet their aspirations for both career and personal growth. 
 
I hope to work with teachers, parents, as well as the students, to inspire and prepare them for the world of work. By 
working together, I am keen to challenge students to think beyond the classroom and gain a better understanding of how 
they can best showcase their strengths to employers, beyond a list of grades. 
 
I have Diagnosed Asperger’s Syndrome, Attention Deficit Disorder and Dyslexia and I know that I am incredibly fortunate 
to have obtained a role I love in such a competitive sector. I am very passionate about ensuring all SEN students get the 
time they need to understand how their different ways of viewing the world can have hugely beneficial outcomes for the 
businesses that hire them. I hope by working with SEN students and their families, we give them the support and 
experiences they need to find confidence in their strengths. 
 
I can't wait to work with you all. 
 
James Hayward-Zhu 
 

James Hayward-Zhu – Enterprise Advisor 
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National Careers Week 

Visit 
https://nationalcareersweek.co

m/parentsguide/ 
 

For the full guide. 

https://nationalcareersweek.com/parentsguide/
https://nationalcareersweek.com/parentsguide/
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National Careers Week 
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m/parentsguide/ 
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https://nationalcareersweek.com/parentsguide/
https://nationalcareersweek.com/parentsguide/
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National Careers Week 

Visit 
https://nationalcareersweek.co

m/parentsguide/ 
 

For the full guide. 

https://nationalcareersweek.com/parentsguide/
https://nationalcareersweek.com/parentsguide/
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National Careers Week  
Form and Lesson Activities 
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National Careers Week  
Form and Lesson Activities 
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National Careers Week  
Form and Lesson Activities 
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National Careers Week  
Form and Lesson Activities 

In the Year 9 Music BTEC lesson this week we were looking at a 
Music Director.  We learnt about the job roles of a Music Director 
by watching a clip from BBC Bitesize. 
 

The Music Director in the video ‘Kojo’ was the music director for 
Glastonbury where Stormzy headlined on the main stage. What a 
fabulous opportunity in your career to be the person who 
arranged that live performance of Stormzy! 
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World Book Day 
Thursday 4 March 2021 
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World Book Day 
Thursday 4 March 2021 
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World Book Day 
Recommendations 

My favourite book is…  
 
 

Diary of a Wimpy kid the 
Long Haul 

 
 

By Haddyjatou Njie Year 11 

My favourite book is…  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

By Kevin Jiang Year 11 

My favourite book is…  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

By Navien Khangura Year 11 

My favourite book is…  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

By Roberta Ricketts Year 11 

My favourite book is…  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

By Sahil Tayyib Year 11 

“This picture is meant to inspire many other beautiful 
girls to be themselves and not try to be someone else, in 
someone else's skin, and to write their one story and 
make their one kind of music, even if nobody else sings 
along!!!!!!” 
 
By Malkia Reid – Year 7 
 
 

“A reminder for everyone to 
protect yourselves and others 
– stay safe!” 
 
By Dilpreet Sandhu – Year 7 
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Head of Year 

Head of Year 10 Message 
 

Hello Year 10, I hope you are all keeping safe and well; your teachers 
and I are looking forward to seeing you back in school next week. 
Some key information about next week: 
 
Dates and times 
 
Monday 8 March 
Remote lessons until 10am. 11.00am – you will be tested (if you have 
brought in a consent form) and then go to lessons. DO NOT arrive 
before 11.00am. 
 
Tuesday 9 March 
Attend school at normal times between 8.20 and 8.50 and attend 
normal school tutor time and lessons on site for the rest of the day. 
 
Wednesday 10 March onwards 
All pupils attend, normal school day. 
You will be called out of lessons to have your second test at some 
point during the week if you have consent. 
 
Testing is voluntary. Remember to bring your testing consent form, 
own equipment, remote learning book and face covering when you 
attend school. 
 
8.20 – 8.50  Entry and breakfast service. Can arrive in PE kit 

for Lesson 1. 
8.50 – 9.10 Tutor time 
9.10 – 9.15 Lesson changeover, follow one-way system, toilet 

opportunity. 
9.15 – 10.30 Lesson 1 
10.30 – 11.45 Lesson 2 
11.45 – 11.50 Lesson changeover, follow one-way system, toilet 

opportunity. 
11.50 – 13.05 Lesson3. 
13.05 – 13.35 Lunch. 
13.35 – 14.50  Lesson 4. 
 
Uniform 
 
You must bring in and only use your own equipment (pens, pencils, 
rulers, rubbers, PE kit, remote learning book etc). 
 

Outdoor spaces – will be used even during wet weather to maintain 
social distancing and bubbles so bring a waterproof coat. 
 

Your form tutors have given you reminders of what constitutes 
appropriate school uniform and what is unacceptable this week. 
Please ensure you are following those rules. 
 
Safety reminder 
 

Safety rules must be followed: 

1. Immediately tell a member of staff if you develop symptoms. 
2. Stay in your separate year group bubble 1metre away as much as 

possible. Stay 2metres apart from your teachers and anybody 
from another year group. Keep to your separate playground and 
toilets before school and during mini break/ lunchtime. 

3. Sanitise your hands as you enter school.  Wash your hands 
regularly – use the extra outdoor sinks. Sanitisers and sinks are 
also available around school. Catch a cough/ sneeze in a tissue 
and bin it. 

4. Avoid touching handrails, door handles, light switches as much 
as possible. 

 
 
 

Use of face masks etc 
 
Face coverings – you must bring your own, plain face covering. Safety 
associates have spares for 10p. You may be asked to wear a face 
covering in class but should wear one in the corridors during lesson 
changeover. 
 

• You must sanitise or wash your hands every time you touch a 
face covering. 

• Once it is on do not touch it until you are ready to take it off. 

• When you take it off it must be stored in a sealable plastic bag 
(provided). 

• Face visors should be wiped clean regularly. 

• Disposable face coverings should be changed regularly. 

• Reusable face coverings should be washed regularly. 
 
Although it may seem a lot to take in, you'll be back in the swing of 
things before you know it. The majority of these routines were in 
place before lockdown 3, however, if you are concerned or have any 
questions, please email me or speak to your form tutor during form 
time.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A scripture to reflect on: 
Philippians 4:13 

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me. 
 

Have a good weekend and stay safe. I look forward to seeing you all 
back in school and ready to learn on Monday. 
 
By Miss Moyo 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to this week's  
Remote Learning Heroes: 

 
Mohammed Adam  Usman Ali 
Tienna Arnett  Destiny Boora 
Zainab Bouterse  Safir Butt 
Shatae Cambpell  Aleksy Chmra 
Chandani Chana  Ranaw Hamad 
Sophie Khan  Trish Kohli 
David Kurek  Aman Mahmood 
Charlene Maynard  Yuseph Mufti 
Regina Mukuangu  Geremie Ntelo 
Kosi Nwananochi  Sara Prica 
Saul Savasita  Gagandeep Singh 
Rajdeep Singh  Syzmon Skrobisz 
Adnan Tariq  Jenny Tran 
Abraham White  Szymon Wrukowski 
Shiv Patel  Eisa Hasnain 
Linh Hoang  Grace Ihaza 
Sarah Ishma  Simran Kaur 
Divine Osamwinde  Mafuzur Rahman 
Mariam Rahman  Baljinder Ram Rani 
Trevaughn Russell  Leoni Gayle 
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Head of Year 

Head of Year 9 Message 
 

 
Hello Year 9; I hope you and your families are safe and well. 
As we end our last week on remote learning, I would like to say well 
done to most of you who have completed your work and been mature 
over this lockdown, providing evidence of work and making the most 
of the situation we have been in. I would hope that most of you feel 
proud of yourself.  
If you have any worries or concerns about your return to school on 
Tuesday 9 March, please email me and I will be able to talk you 
through the process. 
 
Monday 8 March 
 
You are still expected to attend all online lessons on this day.  
 
Return to school Tuesday 9 March 
 
As you are aware you will return to school Tuesday 9 March. If you 
wish to be tested for COVID-19 then please arrive at school for 08:00 
am, you must have your consent form signed by your caregivers. 
Follow the signs into school that direct you where you need to go. 
You will be given instructions about how to conduct the test by a 
trained member of staff. You should hopefully have completed this 
by form time. 
If you do not wish to have a test, then you enter school the usual way 
washing your hands before proceeding to the Year 9 playground and 
wait to be directed into school. 
 
Equipment 
 
Please remember to bring all of your own equipment to school. (Pens, 
pencil, rulers and rubbers). You are advised also to have a mask, 
please ensure this is a plain mask; you will be asked to wear this 
around school. You can purchase additional equipment from a safety 
associate or the office. 
 
I hope you are all looking forward to your return to school- I know we 
as teachers cannot wait to have you back in our classrooms and start 
our face-to-face teaching again. 
If you have any worries or concerns please email me and I will arrange 
a time to speak with you and/or your families about the school’s re-
opening. 
 
Have a safe weekend and I am looking forward to seeing you on 
Tuesday. 
 
By Miss Reynolds 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Head of Year 7 Message 
 

Welcome Back! 

We are really looking forward to welcoming each one of you back into 
school next week. Please remember that live lessons will continue on 
Monday until 12.45pm. If you are coming into school for testing 
between 1.30 and 2.30 on 8 March, please be prompt and arrive in 
full school uniform along with your paperwork filled out. You will be 
tested and then leave the site to wait for your results. Should you 
receive a positive result you will need to contact the school and book 
another test through the government website.  
On Tuesday the gates will open as usual at 8.20am and there will be 
a breakfast service in the canteen. You will need to ensure you have 
enough money on your finger account for this service if you use it, 
and for your lunch later in the day. Please check your parent pay 
account to ensure you have enough money in your account.  

Expectations 
 
You are expected to be in full school uniform and have your own 
equipment with you. This includes two pens, a pencil, ruler, rubber, 
remote learning book and your PE kit if you have a lesson that day. 
You will meet your form tutor on the playground and line up at 
8.50am. If you are having any difficulties with uniform or equipment, 
please contact the school. 
 
Uniform 
 
Please Remember:- 

• YES to knee length school skirts 

• YES to school trousers 

• YES to sensible black or brown school shoes 

• YES to plain school coats (no logos!) 

• YES to school bags for equipment 

• YES to school blazers (essential!) 

• YES to school badge 

• YES to school ties (essential!) 

• YES to correct PE kit 

• YES to grey V-neck jumpers 

• YES to ONE small plain gold or silver stud in each ear, in 
the lobe and no other part of the ear. 
 

Safety Reminder 
 
Please remember to come into school in a safe manner, keeping your 
distance from pupils in other year groups. You will be required to 
wash your hands on entry and throughout the day. Make use of the 
hand sanitisers. You will be reminded in form time of the one-way 
systems. Should you require a face covering these can be purchased 
from our safety associates for 10p.  
 
Use of Face Coverings 
 
Face coverings can be worn in school, but these must be plain and 
worn over the nose and mouth. Should you need any further 
guidance on this please email lellis@sjw.bham.sch.uk 

By Mrs Ellis 
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Head of Year 11 Message 
 

Hello Year 11, I hope you are all well and staying safe.  
 
Monday 8 March 
 
As you know we will be returning to school from Monday 8 March 
2021. School will be open from 8.00am to ensure pupils will be able 
to have their Covid test before going to lessons. Please ensure that 
you bring your testing consent form when you attend. Reminder that 
this is voluntary, but to be encouraged. 
 
Tuesday 9 March 
 
From Tuesday 9 March pupils should attend at their normal school 
time ready for their learning. There will be no revision classes next 
week for Year 11, we will continue these classes every other week 
until further notice. 
 
Uniform and Face Coverings 
 
When attending school please remember to come in full school 
uniform (this includes a school bag).  It is important that you bring all 
your own equipment, remote learning book and face covering. Face 
masks will be available to buy from the Safety Associates for 10p if 
you happen to forget. We will continue to use the one-way system in 
school. Please make sure you are using this during lesson changeover 
and that you remain in your year bubble. 
 

• You must sanitise or wash your hands every time you touch a 
face covering. 

• Once it is on do not touch it until you are ready to take it off. 

• When you take it off it must be stored in a sealable plastic bag 
(provided). 

• Face visors should be wiped clean regularly. 

• Disposable face coverings should be changed regularly. 

• Reusable face coverings should be washed regularly. 
 
If you have any concerns or questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact school and we will try to answer these. 
 
As always stay safe and I am looking forward to seeing you all on 
Monday. 
 
By Mrs Chand 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Let’s return humbled and optimistic for the future, and you can play 
your part in showing COVID-19 ‘the red card’ by staying safe and 
having positive behaviour for learning at school.  
 
Please come to school in full uniform and have all your school 
equipment with you each day, including your amazing and wonderful 
remote learning exercise books.   
 
I look forward to seeing everyone from next week and let’s continue 
to live, learn and grow together at Saint John Wall. 
 
Stay home (for now) and stay safe. 
 
By Mr Hussain   
 
 
 
 Message from West Midlands Police 
 
After the long separation from friends, we know how exciting it will 
be for young people to be together again. Please help yourselves to 
stay safe by going straight home after school, instead of hanging out 
with friends. 
Here is some advice that will help you to protect yourself: 
 
Robbery 
There are some general street safety tips you can follow to help you 
feel safer and reduce your chances of becoming a victim. 

• Listen to your instincts - if you don't feel safe move to a busier 
area. 

• Know your route and avoid badly-lit streets. 

• Always try and tell someone where you're going and when 
you'll be back. 

• Avoid carrying your wallet or phone in your back pocket and 
never hold it out on display. 

• If you are planning to use a bike or scooter to travel to school, 
check if there is somewhere you can store it safely during the 
day. 

Stay safe 

• Be discreet on the street – keep your valuables out of sight. 

• Stay alert – don’t let headphones block out traffic, strangers or 
potential trouble. 

• Listen to your instincts – know your route, avoid dark places 
and if you don’t feel safe, move to a busier area. 

• Trace lost or stolen electrical items by activating their in-built 
tracker app or by downloading a reputable one from your app 
store. 

• Find out how Track’N’Trace can help you to protect your 
property. 
 

If you feel you're in danger 

• If you still think you're being followed, try to get away from the 
situation. 

• If you are worried, frightened or think you may be in danger, 
call 999. 

• If you are robbed, try to remember as much detail as you can, 
for example descriptions of offenders and get in contact with 
us. 

• Visit Hollie Guard to find out about the App you can download 
to your phone, which gives you extra protection if you feel 
unsafe. 

 

Head of Year 8 Message 
 
We look forward to welcoming you back to school from next week, 
Tuesday 9 March 2021 at 11:00am.  Please note, you are at home 
completing online remote learning on Monday 8 March and also for 
form time with period 1 until 10am on the Tuesday.  You will have 
received a letter and testing consent form in the post.  Please 
remember to bring your consent form, in order to get a test at school. 
You will have seen the testing process on video, during our Collective 
Worship this week.  We have provided you with our expectations in 
regards to face masks, and always ask, if you are unsure about 
anything please ask me.  

 
As you return to school, our expectations are clear for everyone; 
100% co-operation, following the safety measures and let’s not 
forget - active and curious towards your learning!   
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Remote learning Masterclass Timetable (February - April 2021)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
Timings:  Evening Online Microsoft Teams Masterclass 5:00pm to 5:40pm                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Remote Masterclass Timetable 
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School Attendance – Covid 

Update March 2021 

A very important message for all parents/carers 

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
This is a message about school attendance.   
 
Saint John Wall Catholic School is working in partnership with parents and Birmingham City Council to encourage children back 
into school following several very difficult months for parents, children and schools.  We would like to thank parents for the 
work you have done in ensuring your children have received education during this period.   
 
During the recent lockdown, schools were closed to all but vulnerable children and the children of critical workers.  
 
Now the circumstances have changed, it is vital for all children to return to school to minimise as far as possible the longer-
term impact of the pandemic on their education, wellbeing and wider development.  We know that children have missed 
being with their friends and the wider social aspects of school.  Following the first lockdown the vast majority of children 
returned to full time school. 
 
Missing out on more time in the classroom risks pupils falling further behind. Those with higher overall absence tend to 
achieve less well in both primary and secondary school. Therefore, the government has advised that school attendance is 
again compulsory from Monday 8 March 2021 
 
This means that (unless parents are formally notified of new lockdown arrangements where schools are closed or a child is 
required to self-isolate), the usual rules on school attendance apply, including: 
 

• parents’ duty to send their child/children to school regularly where they are of compulsory school age; 

• schools’ responsibilities to record attendance and follow up absence 

• the option for local authorities to again consider the use of legal sanctions, including penalty notices and prosecution in 
court. 

 
If you are worried about your child/children attending school the first port of call is to discuss your concerns with the school 
directly. The school has specialist staff who may be able to help, and all schools work closely with health and council teams who 
may also be able to help if needed. 

 
Please note that, given the disruption to children’s education caused by the pandemic, requests for leave during term time 
are unlikely to be authorised by the Headteacher.  
 
Family emergencies also need careful consideration. It is not always appropriate or in the best interests of the child to miss 
school for emergencies which are being dealt with by adult family members.   

No school or local authority wants to take legal action.  Every attempt to resolve parents’ concerns and improve a child’s 
attendance will be made before any formal legal action, which may include a penalty notice or court action, is considered.    

After so much disruption to children’s education over the past year, the most important thing is that the school and parents 
work together to get children back into school.  The school is ready to listen so please contact them if you have any worries and 
they will try to help you.  There is also information for parents and carers on attending school during the pandemic here: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-
and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak 
 
We wish you and your child/children all the best for the remainder of the academic year. 

Yours faithfully 

K Marston 

Miss K Marston 
Headteacher 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak?utm_source=91dfa5fa-93cf-4db7-9a7e-b991616757ec&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications&utm_content=daily
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak?utm_source=91dfa5fa-93cf-4db7-9a7e-b991616757ec&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications&utm_content=daily
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Do you need any support over lockdown? 

Food:  
Food Parcels collections 5-6pm Daily    Asian Resource Centre  
Midland Langar Seva Society    Villa Road 
Dale End Bus Stops (Stall)     0121 523 0580 
Birmingham City Centre  
B4 
 
Food Bank Centres   Salma Food Bank  Aspire Housing Rookery Road 
New Life Weslyn Church  Unit 8    308 Rookery Road 
Holyhead Road    Ash Court   Handsworth 
Handsworth    Crystal Drive   Birmingham 
Birmingham    Smethwick   B21 9QG 
B21 0RA     B66 1Q    1pm Mon/Wed/Fri 
0121 507 0734    07767164246 
(Thursdays 1-3pm) 
 
 
A list of ALL foodbanks in Birmingham can be found here: 
https://www.findfoodbanksbrum.org.uk/project_category/food-banks/  

Returning to school: 
As we prepare to return to school, be 

careful what you read online. 
Different schools will be returning in 
different ways, many with different 

rules and requirements.  
Please wait for staff at St John Wall to 

speak to you about returning to 
school. 

If you have any worries or concerns 
about returning to school then email 
the wellbeing@sjw.bham.sch.uk email 

address. 

Bereavement & Loss:  
If you or anyone in your family suffers the loss of a family member or 
friend at this difficult time, there are some websites below that may 
help & comfort you: 
 
Winston’s Wish  
Website: https://help2makesense.org/ 
Email:  ask@winstonswish.org 
 
Cruse Bereavement Care 
Website:  https://www.hopeagain.org.uk/  
Phone: 0808 808 1677 
 
 
 

From Birmingham with Love 
Birmingham Children’s Partnership have created a webpage called ‘From 
Birmingham with Love’. This webpage lists a variety of support that is available to 
children and families in Birmingham. It can be accessed on this link: 
https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/love. 
A version in English is on the next page of this newsletter. 
This document can also be read in other languages such as Urdu, Punjabi and 
Polish.  
 

https://www.findfoodbanksbrum.org.uk/project_category/food-banks/
mailto:wellbeing@sjw.bham.sch.uk
https://help2makesense.org/
https://www.hopeagain.org.uk/
https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/love
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SEND 
BRIEFING 
PARENT 
WEBINAR 
March 2021 

Parent/Carer Webinars take place regularly throughout the year and cover a number of different topics. Please 

see the local offer website for further details. Each webinar should last approximately one hour and take the 

format of a presentation followed by an opportunity to ask questions.  

  Communication Autism Team  

Managing Behaviours in Autistic Children 

Opportunities to ask questions and receive useful tips 
 
Speaker: Aaron Yorke, Communication Autism Team and parent of     
                                                                  2 autistic children. 

Monday 8th March- 1.30pm – 2.30pm  

Ticket Link 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/managing-behaviours-in-autistic-children-tickets-140982106275 

Wednesday 10th March – 10.00am – 11.00am 

Ticket Link 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/managing-behaviours-in-autistic-children-tickets-140999496289 
 

 

 

              

 

 
 

• To develop an understanding of why children display challenging 
behaviour or struggle to manage their emotions 

• To have practical strategies to take away to support your child at 
home 

 
 

 

 

 

All people who book a ticket will 

be sent a copy of the presentation 

and a copy of the recording of the 

Webinar. 

 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2Fmanaging-behaviours-in-autistic-children-tickets-140982106275&data=04%7C01%7CGillian.Leach%40birmingham.gov.uk%7Cd63c69f26f594e5536ea08d8cd069ab5%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C637484775529717176%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=OReOJtgsxtEAruxf7CLWWOqxiWfQVeldaNIFXNK6Qog%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2Fmanaging-behaviours-in-autistic-children-tickets-140999496289&data=04%7C01%7CGillian.Leach%40birmingham.gov.uk%7Cd63c69f26f594e5536ea08d8cd069ab5%7C699ace67d2e44bcdb303d2bbe2b9bbf1%7C0%7C0%7C637484775529727128%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=0DyDx5MtUEhN0qkbw3xpfRst8Km1udhy2NLAhRUMIjk%3D&reserved=0

